Budget Questions and Requests for Information
2018-19 Recommended Budget
QUESTION #4

QUESTION:  If the public housing budget is not sustainable, what is being done to mitigate this? When do we fall off a cliff, so to speak? 

RESPONDENTS:  	Kenneth C. Pennoyer, Business Management Director
			Amy Oland, Assistant Business Management Director   
                               
[bookmark: _GoBack]RESPONSE:  Generally, the use of fund balance as a significant percentage of revenues, in this case 10.4%, is unsustainable.  This is roughly twice the fund balance usage as the General Fund (4.5%).  The Housing Fund does however have a relatively large fund balance (unrestricted net position) of $2,192,817, as of the last audited financial statements FY17, therefore there is no immediate danger of cash flow problems in the fund.  Going forward this is something that should be monitored, particularly if there is planned spend down of fund balance for major maintenance of housing units.

Because the primary revenue sources for the Housing Fund are rents, that are subject to rate limitations and federal subsidies that are determined by federal policy, there are few options in the current revenue structure to mitigate the use of fund balance.  Should fund balance become depleted (below 25% of budgeted revenues) at some point in the future, alternative revenue sources should be considered.    



  
 

